16th November 2020
REF: Malthouse Farmhouse External Improvement Plan

DESIGN AND ACCESS STATEMENT

Contact: Venetia and Alexander Ellvers

Location: Malthouse Farmhouse, Forge Road, Kingsley, Hants GU35 9LW

DESIGN STATEMENT
COMPONENT


STATEMENT
1. Context


Proposed works to improve the property's security and the 





grounds of the house by:

a. Replacing a redundant drive with paving

b. Removing two brick sheds attached to the house to create an outdoor seating and barbecue area and improve air circulation around the property

c. 3 - Adding gates to the property for security and privacy.

d. 4 - Removing two dangerous walls (one complete and one part of a wall)

e. 5 - Replacing an old fence in a poor state of repair with a new fence for security and privacy. (This is the only element that has been started)

2. Use
:


a. Redesigned space to be used as an external seating and 





outdoor dining area.

b. Redundant driveway to be replaced with soft landscaping to incorporate it into the garden.

3. Amount:


There is a small change to the footprint of the building due to the 




removal of the two sheds. 

4. Layout and Appearance:
The layout and appearance will be in keeping with the look and 





feel of the property but updating it to a more appropriate modern 





usage. We will be reusing, as far as possible, the materials (red 

bricks) from the sheds within the new seating area as paving. Natural, sustainable materials (sandstone paving, grass, 





shrubs) will be used throughout.

5. Scale:


The scale of the proposal is in keeping with the existing scale of the 





property.

6. Landscaping:

 The existing concrete driving will be replaced with a combination 

of  lawn, shrubs and flower beds along with a paved path.

7. Site Access:


Access will be via the current drive although it is not anticipated 

that there will be any heavy machinery or materials to deliver. The will be no impeding of public access ways.

8. Summary:


All aspects of the visual and practical design of the area have been 





considered which includes:

1) Improving the appearance of the building.

2) The responsible re-use of materials to minimise environmental impact and include the history of the building as it evolves. 
In addition, neighbours have been consulted and are in agreement that this work will be an improvement on what currently exists.
